

































































ON COURSE WITH NATURE

GOLLE COURSE
WINTER PROJECTS

by NANCY P. SADLON
Environmental Specialist,
USGA Green Section

INTER, with its cold tem-
peratures, sharp winds, and
lack of deciduous cover, is by

far the most difficult season for many
birds and mammals of the northern
latitudes. Deep snow and ice often
completely eliminate available food
supplies, and supplemental feeding and
brush shelters can be valuable aids for
wildlife survival.

Brush Shelter Project

When it is time to do tree pruning or
remove trees from the golf course,
refrain from immediately reducing the
timbers to woodchips, If there is room
on the golf course, consider creating
brush shelters or leaving fallen trees in
out-of-play areas until early spring, to
provide cover for wintering birds and
animals.

Construction of a brush pile is easy,
but it involves more than throwing an
armful of brush or tree limbs into a pile.

Downy Woodpecker

Chickadee

Creating a base with open tunnels under
the pile is a key to providing useful
wildlife cover. Locate brush piles near
feeding areas, or along golf course
borders, or intersperse them 10 to 50
yards apart in fields. Avoid piles at a
tree base as this creates a perfect oppor-
tunity for hawks or owls to ambush prey
as it strays from the cover.

Living brush piles offer cover and
important food sources. These foods
are used by wildlife such as white-tailed
deer, cottontail rabbits, ruffed grouse,
and wild turkey. Many songbirds
benefit from living brush piles by
foraging for insects that harbor in the
foliage.

Create a living brush pile by partially
cutting through the lower conifer limbs,
forming a “tepee.” Deciduous saplings
5 to 12 feet high can also be used.
Partially cut through the trunk 6 to 10
inches above ground and topple over
toward one another. Select a tree
already scheduled to be removed in the
spring, because cutting the tree limbs
greatly diminishes vigor and causes tree
death. Cut limbs can be considered
unsightly and should be removed after
winter, prior to the start of the golf
season.

Supplemental Feeding Project

Aside from assisting in winter sur-
vival, supplemental feeding stations
provide educational opportunities.
Feeding birds is a great way to introduce
golfers and yourself to the joys of bird
watching and to inventory bird species
that utilize the golf course as a migra-
tory stopover or permanent residence.
Without feeding stations, many wild
birds are not easily seen due to their
highly mobile and elusive nature.

" When choosing a feeding station
location, consider where golfers and
employees spend their time, and choose
a location with good visibility. The
clubhouse entrance, the ninth hole, or

Nuthatch

the patio area where course patrons can
view the feeding stations may be
possibilities. Another choice is the
maintenance shop in an area that can be
seen from the major work areas.
Feeding stations should- include a
variety of choices such as food variety,
several feeder types at different heights
above the ground, and feeders at
different distances from human activity
and varied distances from the nearest
cover. According to Cornell University
researchers, placement of feeding
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